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SABBSA- Believing the Bible from the first verse!

Pseudoscience, SABBSA’s Effect and the AIG Museum

This story was given to me by Al Johnson recently. Incidentally, I have no qualms telling this story since I have two degrees from Texas A&M.  
After having dug to a depth of 1000 meters last year, Scottish scientists found traces of copper wire dating back 1000 years and came to the conclusion that their ancestors already had a telephone network more than 1000 years ago. 
 
Not to be outdone by the Scots, in the weeks that followed, English scientists dug to a depth of 2000 meters and shortly after, headlines in the UK newspapers read: "English archaeologists have found traces of 2000 year old copper wire and have concluded that their ancestors already had advanced high-tech communications network a thousand years earlier than the Scots." 


One week later, Texas newspapers reported the following: "After digging as deep as 5000 meters in West Texas, Texas A&M scientists have found absolutely nothing. They have therefore concluded that 5000 years ago Texas inhabitants were already using wireless technology! 
This story while fictitious and a joke sometimes resemble the level of evidence and reasoning used by evolutionists. What follows is a selection of recent news stories in archaeology which highlight this fact.

For example, a September 28th Associated Press story reports that researchers have found deep rock cores from Australia which show that oxygen existed in the atmosphere as much as 100 million years before evolutionists previously thought. Previously it was thought that the Earth gained the oxygen in its atmosphere about 2.4 billion years ago in a “Great Oxidation Event.” The fact that this data surprises archaeologists is analogous to the Aggie story. There is evidence of oxidation in Pre-Cambrian bedrock which far predates this rock and this data has been known about for decades. However, it has been discarded out of hand as anomalous since it does not agree with the evolutionary assumption that there had to be a methane, ammonia atmosphere on the Earth about three billion years ago to give the right environment for amino acids to form. Unfortunately, the religion of evolution dictates that we ignore all scientific evidence which invalidates its assumptions (What About Origins?, by A. J. White, 1978, p. 170).
Researchers in the September, 27, 2007 journal Science reported finding intact DNA in the hair of woolly mammoths and other Ice Age animals which are as much as 50,000 years old. The DNA was extracted from museum pieces, some of which have been on display for 200 years. The fact that DNA has been demonstrated to breakdown rather quickly when not in a living cell with its supporting enzymes to sustain it makes this revelation suspicious. But, if it’s found to be true, it can be interpreted as good evidence that these animals have not been dead for tens of thousands of years, but that the finding of intact DNA indicates that these finds are much more recent, just as the discovery of intact blood cells in the marrow of a T-Rex did a year or more ago.
Since the discovery of the “hobbit“ fossil (technically known as Homo floresiensis) in Indonesia in 2003 scientists have been wrangling over whether the find is an ancient human ancestor or  a modern human suffering from microencephaly (a genetic disorder). In the September, 20, 2007 issue of the journal Science, Matthew Tocheri of the Smithsonian Museum of Natural History said that their analysis of the find’s left wrist bone showed that it did not resemble either humans nor Neanderthals, but more resembled an apelike wrist. They thus concluded that this is an intermediate find (a missing link). Robert Martin of the Field Museum in Chicago disagrees and says the new analysis is interesting, but its interpretation is problematic and sticks by his analysis that the find is of a normal human with genetic defects. So evolutionist cannot themselves agree on what is a missing link, and the lack of finds has led them to debate genetically disfigured remains!
Andrewsarchus
Little is known about Andrewsarchus, which is member of a strange group of carnivorous hoofed animals. Despite having little hooves instead of claws, these animals developed enormously long and powerful jaws with crushing teeth. They supposedly ate their relatives, other hoofed herbivores. How do we know that from the few fossil scraps we have of them?? All that has been found from Andrewsarchus is a skull and a few scraps of fossil bone....  FIRST....They say they have "little hooves" instead of claws.  Then why did the artist draw the reproduction of the Andrewsarchus WITH claws? SECOND ... They give much detail about the animal yet have only found the upper half of the jaw and a few insignificant pieces of the skeleton.... SCIENCE AT ITS BEST!  Just as Nebraska man and his whole society was concocted from a single tooth...which just happened to be a pig, so we see this detailed painting and elaborate lifestyle narrative derived from a skull and a few scraps of fossil bone

Mark Ramsey head of the Houston organization, Texans for Better Science Education recently sent me this note in response to my piece last month on SBOE board members as “shrinking creationists.” He corrected my report which was based on liberal news media pieces. I am glad to add his report as it paints a much more hopeful picture for Texas schools than my report did.

The email from Mark Ramsey said, “As part of what I do with Texans for Better Science Education (www.strengthsandweaknesses.org), ….  FYI, we now have 7 strongly conservative votes on the SBOE…not all of the ones mentioned in the DMN are in this group and some not mentioned are.  We need 8.  There are some indications that 8th, and perhaps 9, 10, or even 11 votes may now be there depending on the issue.  The focus recently has been on enforcing Texas law, one of the ‘best’ in the country in terms of both exposing flaws in evolution AND in surviving court challenges.  The Texas law specifies that both “strengths and weaknesses” of evolution be taught. Stay tuned.  Thanks again for your note.  You might see if any of your members would like to be on our TBSE mailing list…it is usually no more than once per month, often less than that, and the usual no-spam provisions.” We thank Mark for his comments and for his organizations partnership in this fight.
At last month’s Republican Presidential debate former Arkansas Governor Mike Huckabee gave an extremely eloquent and crystal clear answer to the fact that he believes God created all that we see and that God did not use evolution. It is also interesting that two other Republican candidates also raised their hands when asked who did not believe in evolution!? The links below will allow you to view both Governor Huckabee’s response and the response of all the candidates to the question of whether or not they believe in evolution.
Here’s one presidential candidate who unequivocally believes God created everything. http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mri8Ex5RmDw
Here’s three presidential candidates who do not believe in evolution! http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t4Cc8t3Zd5E
At our last SABBSA meeting  

Overview of the Creation Museum.

(“Or how we spent our summer vacation” by Dr. Carl Williams)
AIG’s vision was to establish a world class museum to proclaim the inerrancy of the Bible while refuting the so-called science of evolution. The process took over a decade of prayer, planning, fundraising and building which culminated in a $27 million, 60,000 sq. ft., state of the art showcase museum for winning souls to Christ through defense of Genesis. Cindy & I have been supporting this facility for a few years now and had the opportunity to get a preview of the building and grounds in July 06 as part of our Creation College experience. At that time very few exhibits were even started let alone completed. About 10 months later (May 31st to be exact) the museum opened its doors. Even Ken Ham, CEO of AIG, was not prepared for the tremendous response. Dave Swinney, his wife and some friends attended the museum in the early summer of 07 and were a little disappointed in the experience. There were so many people going through, that individuals were unable to proceed at their own pace, rather were swept along in a fierce current of museum guests. While we didn’t consciously plan on waiting till school started to visit, it did turn out that way and our experience was much more sedate, at least in our pace through the facility. 

Having seen the empty shell of the museum the year before and having a less than stellar imagination I was concerned as to whether AIG could realize their original goals. My worries proved to be unfounded. I was impressed from the start, beginning with the large "Creation Museum" brown attraction signs prior to exit 11 on IH 275 (just west of Cincinnati Airport across the OH border into Kentucky.) Even though one cannot see the museum from the Interstate or even the access road, it is clearly marked. As soon as we rolled into the parking lot (in our 21 foot Winnebago) we were directed by one of the uniformed guards to follow another guard (in a golf cart) to the designated area for large vehicles and were then given a ride to the entrance. Having arrived at around 1:30 PM local time we noted that the main lot was about 90 % full but the large vehicle lot (still just covered in gravel) was less than half occupied. As we are lifetime charter sponsors of the museum we looked for signs of where to check in. There were so many such sponsors that AIG decided it was cheaper to have a separate desk to receive them rather than mail out all the membership cards (over 10,000 we were told). Though the lot was nearly full, the crowd was already in the museum and not in line to get in. So we walked through over 100 or more feet of empty queue to check in. Numerous attendants each very cheerfully greeted us wearing Khaki safari vests (you know, with all those pockets all over them). We perused our newly acquired museum guide and map then made our plan of attack. We had over 4 hours before the place closed so we figured we had plenty of time to get everything done. Well, not quite. Like all good attractions, the gift shop (called "Dragon Hall bookstore" with some first rate sculptures and relief artwork scattered about) is just about the first (and is the last) part of the trek through the museum. It gave a place to discuss what areas of the museum we wanted to do first or just didn’t want to miss. So we did a once through the store, identified products we wanted to get then set out for the Planetarium. The Planetarium is the only feature requiring the guest to have a separate ticket from the rest of the museum. I suppose it’s possible (we didn’t ask) to just get a Planetarium ticket and skip the rest of the museum. I’ve only been in a few planetariums and they were fairly lackluster. This show is definitely worth the price of admission with not only a tour of the universe but a Gospel presentation as well. 

After that we are now ready to start the formal museum. There is a mini Grand Canyon, dinosaur dig site with a video presentation of  two worldviews in archeology, Graffiti alley and several displays showing man walking in the flesh and thus revealing our need for a redeemer.

Next stop was 6 days of Creation Theater. They presented AIG's DVD “Life” at this time which gives samples of what videos are shown in continuous loops at the museum. This was followed by the 7 C’s of history (Creation, Corruption, Catastrophe, Confusion, Christ, Cross, Consummation). You’ll see and hear from Adam & Eve, Methuselah then Noah. There is a little break from the biblical reenactment while you get a flood geology briefing. There is another movie in the Last Adam Theater. But that’s not the last theater. Your grand finale is to see the Men in White. This theater has the vibratory seats as well as meteorological simulations. No formal altar call, but close. 

Interested in the museum? Go to http://www.creationmuseum.org/ for more info. 
One of SABBSA’s friends has taken a good step in spreading the ministry. This email came to me from a proud mother who has seen to it that her kids have been well exposed to our teaching.
“I think we discussed in the past that we attend a very small, very informal church on Sun AM at our 1000 Trails campground out at Lake Hills (Medina Lake).  We keep our camper out there full time as my friends call it our 2nd home.  Anyway, this past Sunday was a student led service.  Drew led the music, sang a solo, the younger boys sang a duet, but of most interest to you was that Chris delivered the sermon.  He spoke on "Believing the Bible from the very first verse".  Wow, you guys would have been so proud.  I wish I had taped him.  He was smooth, informative and included just the right amount of science and scripture.  The majority are older people who left with a different perspective on why this is important to them.  A pastor in the audience came up and told him how well of a job he did. Chris referenced sabbsa.org in the bulletin for a reference and I heard several older women say they were going to give it to their daughters for their grandchildren.  You guys are making a difference-one at a time-- Please, share this with Scott and the others.  

Mary for the Mittal's
This Fall at FEAST 

We are excited FEAST has invited us to continue Scott Lane's "Creation Series" in their special events program for 2007 - 2008. All presentations this year will occur on the 4th Monday of each month at 7 pm at FEAST. Mr. Lane will presented: "Introduction to Creation: The Theories" on Monday, September 24, 2007 to a great crowd. For a detailed summary of this presentation go to http://www.sabbsa.org/newsletters/2001/sabbsa_September2001.doc.  In addition to what is in this article, there was also included information on Intelligent Design as a compromise theory along with pictures of bacterial flagellum as evidence of irreducible complexity. Mr. Lane will present: "What If God Wrote the Bible?" on October 22, 2007; "God and Dinosaurs" on January 28, 2008; and "Creation and the Courts" on February 25, 2008.

Tuesday, October 9, 2007,   7:00 pm 

At our next meeting, we will see the Alpha Omega Institute video entitled "So Called Proofs of Evolution: Can You Trust the Textbooks?" which features AOI presenter Dr. Dan Korow. SABBSA Vice President Walter "Dub" Warren who has been both trained by AOI in the use of these materials and helped in their development will facilitate a discussion of this video after its presentation. As always we will meet at the Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. We hope to see you there!
